NORTON BUCKLAND & STONE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 10th JULY 2017  
Present:  Cllr.A.Trim. Cllr. S Steel. Cllr.R.Cox. Cllr.M-C Oswald Jones .Cllr.F.Boucher

 Mrs.J.Childs.    
1.
Apologies for absence.

None
2.
Declaration of interest in items on the agenda.


None .

3.
Consideration of any required changes to register of interest.


None.

4.
Approval of Minutes.

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 15th May 2017 were approved as a correct record and duly signed.
5.
Matters Arising from Minutes.


The Chairman had written to the Fire & Rescue Service in Maidstone regarding the 
amounts of hydrants within the parish following the fire in Provender Lane.. He 
received an immediate reply wishing to send someone to our next Annual Parish 
Meeting.  However as this will not take place until next year they will report back to 
the Chairman in writing. The Clerk had contacted Faversham Fire Station previously 
to ask them to 
attend our Annual Meeting on 8th May 2017 but unfortunately was told 
that there was 
nobody available.

6.
Parish Maintenance Scheme.


KCC had been contacted regarding the missing sign in the lay by on the A2.  They reported 
that the previous signs in 5 different languages were advisory and had no legal powers.  
Legal Traffic Order is in place for the single yellow lines and once the small yellow and 
black signs are put back up the Parking Enforcement Officers will be able to ticket lorries 
that park in the lay-by.

SBC have cleared the rubbish  from Stone Crossing and the lay-by in Lower Norton Lane.

The large pot hole reported in Norton Lane has been repaired.

The fly tipping reported in Norton Lane has been cleared.


The large pot holes reported at Buckland has been 'marked' for repair.

The ragwort had not been treated at the Old Wyevale Nursery site this year.  This had been 
reported to Legal & General but no action has been taken.  Therefore it has been reported to 
the inspector at KCC who will take photographs and advise the environment department.
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7.
Planning.

17/502782/FULL - Oast Cottage Lewson Street Road Norton ME9 9JQ


Replacement of existing boundary fences with new 3m high acoustic fences.


17/502986/FULL/ & 17/502987/LBC – Oast Cottage Lewson Street Road Norton ME9 9JQ


Description Enlargement of existing ground floor window and door openings in the rear 
elevation to form opening for new conservation joinery windows and doors of existing 
PVCu first floor window and frame, 
replaced with a conservation timber window and frame 
and internal alterations. Demolition of a free standing Garden room building and garden 
improvements to include a summer house and swimming pond.


17/502722/FULL - Cot Hoy Lower Road Buckland Faversham Kent ME13 0TP


Change of Use - Use existing private woodland and orchard as an educational nature trail 
and offer a small range of micro animal encounters for the public to visit by invitation and 
pre-booking only.  

8.
Councillor’s Reports.

The Chairman reported that maintenance payments for the website had been received from 
the transparency fund of £462.24 for the year and therefore payments approved.

Cllr. Steel reported that there is more litter in Norton Lane this will be reported to SBC.

Cllr. Cox reported that when UK Power had laid underground cables it was necessary to dig 
a trench at the entrance of the Sports Field and part of the pathway.  This had not been laid 
back correctly resulting in several flints on top of the pathway and very slippery when wet.  
This will be reported to UK Power.

Cllr. Cox reported that he had contacted SBC to sweep the mud around the grass island at 
the junction of Norton Lane/Lewson Street.  This had been carried out.
9.
Correspondence.


The Chairman had received an invitation to the Civic Reception from The  Mayor of Swale 
Cllr. Colin Prescott on 19th July.

An e mail had been circulated to Councillors from Kent Police regarding anti terrorism.

A request had been received from the Sittingbourne branch of the Citizens Advice Bureau 
for a donation, however the PC support the CAD in Faversham.

Cllr.Andrew Bowles's newsletters had been forwarded to Councillors.

The report on examination of SB local plan had been forwarded to Councillors.

The NALC latest bulletin had been passed onto Councillors noting that the first item was |
Local Government Unions pay.
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10. 
Finance.
10.1.
The period of exercise of public rights for the PC accounts had been placed on the notice 
board from 5th June - 14th July.
10.2.
The following payments were approved and will be made by internet banking :-


Norton Village Hall Mgt. Committee. Hire of Hall 10 /07/2017

    £  12.    00


Clerks Salary 






    

    £754.    71


Transparency Fund  (April & May)





    £  77.    04

10.3.
The balance of the bank account as at 15th May was £9040.47p.

11.
Items for next Meeting.


None
12.
Any other Business.

None
13.
Date of Next Meeting. 


Monday 11th September 2017








               Meeting Closed 8.35pm  
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